COMMON COUNCIL MEETING

February 4, 2013

TIME: 7:00 P.M.

Present: Mayor Gary Herbert, Darrell Poling, Terry Wagner, Blake O'Mara, Glenn Tebbe and

Jamie Cain.

Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Roll call was taken

Minutes from January 7, 2013 were presented for approval. Terry Wagner moved to approve minutes as presented and Darrell Poling seconded all ayes no nays, motion passed.

Non-profit contributions for 2013 were discussed and approved as follows:

Darrell Poling moved to award **Greensburg Schools \$5,000.00** Blake O'Mara seconded all ayes no nays, motion passed. Glenn Tebbe moved to award **Small Business Center \$5,000.00 from EDIT Funds** and Blake O'Mara seconded all ayes no nays, motion passed. Jamie Cain moved to award **\$5,000.00** Big Brother Big Sisters and Glenn Tebbe seconded all ayes no nays, motion passed. Darrell Poling moved to award **\$5,000.00** Catch a Ride Blake O'Mara seconded all ayes no nays, motion passed. Jamie Cain moved award **\$15,000.00** to New Directions and Terry Wagner seconded all ayes no nays, motion passed. Additional funding could be awarded to New Directions if need is proven at a later date. Glenn Tebbe moved to award **Economic Development \$60,000.00** and Darrell Poling seconded all ayes no nays, motion passed.

Darrell Poling moved to award **\$15,000.00** Greensburg Learning Center and Glenn Tebbe seconded all ayes no nays, motion passed. Blake O'Mara moved to award **\$30,000.00** to Main Street Greensburg and Glenn Tebbe seconded all ayes no nays, motion passed. Jamie Cain moved to award **\$5,000.00** to Bread of Life with the stipulation that funding not to be used for parking lot improvements and Darrell Poling seconded all ayes no nays, motion passed.

Gary Murray presented draft Ordinance 2013-1 for first reading. Glenn Tebbe presented history of the draft of the ordinance and the parameters of changes in signage for present time. Glenn would like to see first reading passed to move forward with a second reading for public comment. Chris Stephen mentioned changes with the historic downtown district, overall zoning associated with signage and how it is being addressed. Glenn Tebbe asked Shawn Green to speak on behalf of the ordinance and Shawn Green thanked board for their work and wanted to make sure the ordinance was not taking any steps backwards. Glenn Tebbe moved to approve Ordinance 2013-1 for first reading and Jamie Cain seconded all ayes no nays, motion passed.

Library Board appointment from Council will be coming up in April. Linda Semon, Joanne Fry and Jenny Robbins are interested in being a council appointment to the board.

Darrell Poling provided Board of Works update. Brian Wenning requested road closure for St Mary's 5K in August; Chris Kashur from Boy Scouts thanked city for use of City Hall; Scott Chasteen provided an update on the new fire truck and Bridgett Weber requested to purchase computer equipment for the Clerk's Office replacing 10 year old equipment.

Mark Klosterkemper is working on a mass mailing to inform commercial customers of the changes in the trash ordinance. Ordinance will begin to be enforced on March 15, 2013.

With nothing further to come before the board, Darrell Poling moved to adjourn.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.	
PRESIDING OFFICER:	 _
ATTEST:	
Clerk-Treasurer	